
Central West District Director
 Sue Rosiak 

Marion ,IN 

September 11, 2024 

 

Dear Madam Vice President, 

It's that time of the year again, time to have our Fall District Meeting. The CW district 
meeting will be held in Sullivan on September 30, 2024 at the Sullivan Civic Center. It is 
being hosted by the Sullivan County Garden Club. 

Come into the Garden Club met in July at Pioneer Park. They did gardening maintenance at 
their Blue Star Byway Marker which is located in the park. In August, members traveled to 
the Indiana State Fair in Indianapolis for an enjoyable time viewing presentations, exhibits 
and the extensive grounds. 

The Hendricks County Garden Club had lunch at the Mayberry Cafe in July before traveling 
on to Rue de Fluers. Brend Lekse is the owner of this You-Pick flower farm. You can pick a 
bouquet. She also teaches classes on wreath making and arrangements. The August 
meeting was held at the Avon Unted Methodist Church. It was a members show and tell. A 
lot of interesting items were brought to share and discuss.  Everyone gained a lot of new 
information. Have you ever seen a species, Zinna? 

The Sullivan County Garden Club spent a hot Saturday in July at the Sullivan County Fair 
taking in floral entries for the adult open class flower section. The August meeting was a 
talk about native Americans (Prehistoric) artifacts given by Shar Strahle’s son.  He had a lot 
of exhibits and talked about his experiences hunting for them in Indiana. He urged 
members to visit Angel Mounds in southern Indiana and Cahokia off interstate 70 in Illinois. 

 

Sue Rosiak 

Central West District Director 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


